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1. Tour

The meeting began with a tour of the Olympic Park, led by Loraine Martins, Head of Equality and Inclusion, at the ODA and Stephanie Applegate, Sustainability Coordinator, ODA. The tour included a visit to the apprentice hub on the Olympic Park.

2. Introductions and welcome
The Chair of the Commission opened the meeting, welcoming all Commissioners and thanking Loraine and Stephanie for the tour. This was the first meeting attended by Commissioners appointed in late March 2010 and consequently there was an extended introductory session.  The Chair gave an introduction to the work of the Commission, focusing on its role as an assurance body whose findings are based on objective evidence. 
3. Declarations of Interests

There were no new declarations of interest.
4. Minutes of previous meeting / matters arising
The minutes were agreed.

5. Chair’s update
The Chair expressed his pleasure at being able to welcome new members of the Commission. 

The Chair updated Commissioners on his recent meetings. There was particular discussion of meetings around the learning legacy and of the role the Commission can play in forwarding the learning legacy work. 
6. Commissioner Feedback 
There was no Commissioner feedback

7. Update on Recent Reviews – Food, Waste and Transport
The Waste and Food Reviews were published in late March and early April 2010 respectively. Due to the election the reviews had received some, but not extensive, press coverage. The Transport Review will be published after the Annual Review in June 2010; the delay in publication has been due to the work on the Annual, Food and Waste reviews and the election period. The findings for all three reviews were generally positive, with particularly impressive work being carried out in some areas.
8. Update on the Annual Review
The Annual Review has now been completed and the consultation period with the key Stakeholders has ended. The Annual Review will be submitted to the May Olympic Board Steering Group (OBSG) meeting and published after the election. There was also discussion of the City Ops programme and the Olympic Park wind turbine. 
9. Forthcoming Reviews
Biodiversity – The Terms of Reference that were discussed and developed at the March sub-group meeting are currently out for consultation. Fieldwork will be carried out in June and July 2010. The report should be finalised and published in late October or early November 2010. The review will be structured around the 2012 sites and will also consider the communication of biodiversity. 
Health and Inclusion – At the February sub-group meeting it was decided to merge the Health and Inclusion reviews into one comprehensive review due to the many overlapping areas. This review will cover a wide range of areas and will be done with support from the London Health Commission. 

Legacy Arrangements – The Olympic Park Legacy Company will be presenting to a Commission sub-group meeting in May or June 2010. 
10. Panel Discussion with the Key Stakeholders

In the afternoon the Commission invited representatives from the London 2012 Key Stakeholders, the ODA, GLA, GOE, OPLC, LOCOG, Defra and the BPA to update the Commission. 
11. Next Meeting
The next full Commission meeting will be held on 28th July 2010. 
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